

Renee Parsons Senior Attorney Office of the General Counsel

20 West Ninth Street Mailstop 3-130 Kansas City, MO 64105 Phone (816) 467-3297 Fax (816) 467-9297

May 28, 2008

Colleen M. Dale, Secretary Missouri Public Service Commission Missouri Governors Building 200 Madison Street Jefferson City, Missouri 65102-0360

RE: Docket EM-2007-0374

Dear Ms. Dale:

This letter is in response to a letter sent to Chairman Davis on or about May 20, 2008, from Mr. Joseph T. Kelliher, Chairman of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) regarding Aquila's responses to various surveys. Aquila received confirmation on May 28 from Christopher Perdue, a FERC survey contractor, that FERC-727 Demand Response, FERC-728 Advanced Metering, and the General Information surveys were filed with the FERC.

Thank you for notifying us of this matter.

Sincerely,

RP:dsb

Wess Henderson, Executive Director, Missouri Public Service Commission cc:

Joseph T. Kelliher, Chairman, Federal Energy Regulatory Commission